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Dates for your diary 2024 
 

Monday 1st July  

National portrait visit  

 Year 4 -Bangladesh and China 

Tuesday 2nd July 

East Ham Library visit  

 Year 3 - Ghana  

Sports Day   

 9:30am- Year 5 and Year 6  

Wednesday 3rd July 

East Ham Library visit 

  Year 3 -  Zimbabwe  

Thursday 4th July 

Nursery Graduation  

 9:30am – Antigua AM & Cuba 

 2pm -Antigua30H & Antigua PM 

East Ham Library visit 

 Year 3 -  South Africa  

Friday 5th July 

Reception Graduation 

 9:30am - Egypt & Morocco 

 2pm - Cameroon & Tanzania 

East Ham Library visit 

 Year 3 -  Namibia 

Tuesday 9th July 

 Year 2 Celebrations event 

Thursday 11th July 

 Year 6 Celebrations event 

Monday 15th July 

Year 6 End of Year Performance 

 AM – Brazil class 

 PM – Argentina class 

Wednesday 17th July 

Year 6 End of Year Performance 

 AM -  Chile class 

 PM -  Peru class 

Thursday 18th July 

 Year 6 BBQ 

 

Dear Brampton Family, 
 
It has been another exciting month for the Brampton family, 
and a particular pleasure watching children participate in the 
many trips that have been organised. Some children in Year 
6 enjoyed a wonderful visit to Belgium, while others travelled 
to the Isle of Wight for a fun packed adventure. Earlier in the 
term, they all enjoyed a trip to Paultons Park, and the      
Science Museum. Children across the school also have   

enjoyed visits to the local library and the National Portrait Gallery.  These trips 
are an integral part of our belief in providing first-hand experiences for our       
children. Of course these trips cost money, and the children in Year 6 are       
currently raising funds for their trip to Paultons Park. Please consider                            
contributing, as donations are essential for us to sustain these enriching          
experiences for the children at our school. 
 
Brampton School’s Rights Respecting Mascot 
I would like to congratulate Bess and Skaiste for having their mascot, INKY,   
democratically voted in by all the children and staff. A competition was launched 
in early June where children could design their own school Rights Respecting 
School Mascot. Each class voted for their favourite design, which was then put 
forward to the judges to select the top four. The Rights Respecting School    
Council (RRSCC), Mrs. Hardie, and I chose the following four: 
 

Liam the Lion designed by   Moyosore Gbobaniyi – Peru class 

Pluma the Peacock designed by Zahraa – Madagascar class  

INKY the Octopus designed by Bess and Skaiste – Japan Class 

Snap the Shark designed by Hasan Ahmed – Zimbabwe class  

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to our four finalists! They then had to run a campaign to promote their 
mascot, made presentations and posters and  shared these  in assembly. On the 
14th of June, we held our election day at Brampton Primary School. The parent 
room was transformed into a polling station, providing a realistic voting            
environment for both children and adults. Throughout the day, everyone had the 
opportunity to cast their votes for their favourite mascot. This event was a        
significant learning experience for our students. By participating in the election 
process, they gained a deeper understanding of the importance of having a vote 
and how it empowers individuals to have a say in decision-making. It also       
provided them with a practical understanding of the term democracy and how 
elections are conducted. The success of the day was evident in the enthusiasm 
and excitement shown by the children as they took part in the voting process. We 
hope to continue providing such enriching experiences that contribute to the  
overall development of our children. 
 

Friday 19th July 2024 
SCHOOL CLOSES AT                      

2PM 
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Welcoming New Nursery Children 
Our new children, who will be joining our nursery in September, were invited to our ‘Stay and Play’ sessions. The 
early years team, with their enthusiasm and passion, warmly welcomed our newest Brampton  members as well as 
their parents and carers. 
 
External Visitors 
It is always beneficial to have external visitors in our school to act as critical friends and provide us with fresh      
perspectives, strategies, and ideas for further improvement. Recently, we had the pleasure of hosting the head     
teachers from Star and Godwin schools, along with some of their children. Their visit focused on assessing our   
progress towards achieving the Gold Rights Respecting Award and enhancing pupil voice. 
 
Our hosts were outstanding. A big thank you to Aisha and Pariwarsh from China class, Jess and Skaiste from    
Japan class, and Pearl from Spain class. They delivered their presentation eloquently, and our visitors were very 
impressed with their confidence and clarity. Mrs. Hardie and I were extremely proud of their efforts and the          
positive impression they made. The visitors had the pleasure of listening to our own Brampton Rights Respecting 
school’s song, composed by the children and Mr Goodey. It was amazing as our children showcased their         
wonderful voices to the beautiful lines written. I am sure you will all get to hear our song in the near future. 
 
Your views and feedback are always valued. Please remember that if you have any feedback for the senior       
leadership team (SLT), you can approach us at the gates, request an appointment, email, or call in. A member of 
the Senior Leadership Team will always get back to you. We also have a suggestion box in the reception area. 
 
In partnership, we will reach and exceed our children’s true potential: Building Personal Success. 
 
 

 

Mrs Paven Kettory     

 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



              

                  News from   
            Reception Year  

Birthdays in Reception 

                                 

           

        Literacy 

In Reception, we endeavour to promote a love of learning, where interests and talents are nurtured and challenged. 
During this term, our theme in in Reception has been about, ‘following the rules’. We have been learning about   
stories from traditional tales such as, Little Red riding Hood, Goldilocks and the Three Bears, Little Rabbit Foo Foo 
and many more. This is to help us reflect and think about various ways that we can make better choices and also 
help the characters in the story to find solutions to problems.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Maths 

 We have been deepening our understanding on how to  
compare quantities. When comparing quantities, the     
children have been exploring the numerosity of the group 
(how many there are) regardless of spatial arrangement of 
the objects. This will allow our children to make links upon 
conceptualisation. We have also been learning about   
subtilizing quantities which means to ability to remember 
the total amount without counting using one to one      
correspondence. This has helped us to use tools such as 
rekenreks and recall the cardinality of numbers.   

 

 

       Religious Education  

The children in Reception have been learning about Buddhism. 
The children have been widening their understanding of the life 
of Siddhartha Gautama (Buddha) whom teaches us the         
importance of being kind and helpful. The children have also 
learnt that Sangha, which is the Buddhist community of monks, 
was founded by the Buddha in the 5th century BC. The Sangha 
is made up of people who want to dedicate their lives to a     
disciplined way of life and follow the teachings of Bhuddha in 
order to have a simple life. 

 

 

Lonut, Frida, Rudy, Leonella and Yasir 



              

      Special Sessions/Events  

  
 

 

This term, Morocco Class, along with some children from Egypt Class, had a wonderful time participating in our 
Forest School session. The children enthusiastically explored the area and enjoyed engaging in team games 

such as "1, 2, 3 Where Are You?" and "Hungry Birds and Wiggly Worms." 
Their creativity shone as they made mud cakes and keenly spotted various mini beasts. We also observed the 

beautiful blooming flowers, a delightful sign that summer is on its way. 
Each session concluded with a reflection period, where the     

children shared their experiences and what they enjoyed the 
most.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 18th June, our PMLD children, Reception, KS1 and lower KS2 pupils participated in events for their 
2024 Sports’ Day.  Mr Anjorin was joined by Mr Hector and his PE Champions from Langdon Academy to help at 

the different stations. 

The classes took part in a carousel of events such as javelin, hurdles, dribbling a ball race – and the ultimate   
favourite of all classes – the Tug-of-War.  All the of the pupils participated and tried hard.  Teachers have    

awarded certificates to the fastest runner, best thrower and jumper and to the best cheerleader.  We look forward 
to hosting the Upper KS2 sports’ day on Tuesday 2nd July  

Sports Day 

Forest School Session Highlights   



              

      Specialist Subject Updates     

Hola a todos,  

This month children from Years N to Y4 have been learning about toys and 

games. Year 5 children have been learning about comparison in Spanish 

and  in Year 6 children have been learning about how to express the future to talk 

about their summer plans.  

From the 17th to the 27th of June we enjoyed the visit of Miriam García Jiménez, 

a specialist EYFS and English teacher at the CEIP Hemanos García Noblejas in 

Madrid. This visit was part of a professional development programme for Spanish 

teachers funded by the Spanish Ministry of Education. Miriam joined us during the 

Spanish lessons where children had the opportunity to put their Spanish to the 

test by asking her questions and listening to her answers. As a result of this visit, 

we will be starting an online collaboration with her school in September. Miriam 

would like to thank all the staff at Brampton for their warm welcome and for let-

ting her take part in their lessons. 

¡Hasta pronto! 

Ana Valverde 



 
   All About Me  

 

  

 

My name is Courtney Smith and I joined Brampton  

Primary, March 2024. 

I was born in Canada and grew up in Sarnia, Ontario 

until my father obtained a job in Aberdeen Scotland. It 

was there that I received my high-school education, my 

British citizenship and my love for travel. 

I studied Psychology at the University of Western Ontario, before joining my fami-

ly, who were relocated to Edmonton, Alberta (Canada). Working for a local nurse-

ry, this was my first experience in teaching and discovered that it was a career 

path I wished to pursue.  After two gruelling years at the University of Alberta, I 

transferred to Kings University College, where I received my Bachelor of Educa-

tion with honours. 

I worked as a teacher for a couple of years, but having had the opportunity to see the British Isles during 

my teenage years I set my heart and mind to one day return to live here. My opening came when I con-

tacted a recruiting agency for overseas teachers. 

With my acquired British citizenship and Passport, I 

moved myself and my two cats into the unknown. I 

have now been living and teaching in London for 

close to twelve years. 

Teaching is my passion, and I love building relation-

ships with my classes and watching the students 

grow in knowledge, confidence and maturity. There is nothing quite addictive as witnessing the “Aha!” 

moment when a student finally understands a difficult concept or the pride you feel when they use that 

new found knowledge to bridge their own gaps and test new theories. It is truly a privilege to be able to 

inspire and help them achieve their goals. 

In my own time I enjoy cooking, fitness training, reading and scrapbooking. I do like to pick up my con-

troller and play a video game or two, but when I have the time I indulge in my other passion – travelling. 

I have always enjoyed experiencing new cultures and meeting new people. While I have seen much of 

England and the Mediterranean, I still have a long bucket list to accomplish. I’m excited to see where the 

wind will take me next! 

 

 



    Inclusion & General 

Information             

 



 

                 Wellbeing 

Please use the link: 

My Life Online - Conversation Guide | Childnet  

https://www.childnet.com/resources/my-life-online-conversation-guide/


 

                 Wellbeing 

  



 

                 Wellbeing 

The Parents Design Team in Newham wanted to encourage other parents to practice mental 
health and well-being activities with their children. By collectively engaging in activities designed 
to reduce stress, promote healthy habits and build resilience, families can develop a stronger 
support network, reduce the stigma around mental health issues and create a more positive and 
proactive approach to their overall well-being. They decided to create a fun and inspiring 12 day 
family mental health and well-being challenge designed to create a shared experience that    
fosters open communication, mutual support, and a sense of togetherness among family     
members.  

Please use a link below for more info: 

https://families.newham.gov.uk/kb5/newham/directory/advice.page?id=olz19sQoMBA  

https://families.newham.gov.uk/kb5/newham/directory/advice.page?id=olz19sQoMBA


Rights Respecting School Council Champions (RRSCC) Visit to 
City Hall 

As part of the work our Rights Respecting School Council Champions undertake to understand their role, the KS2 
representatives visited City Hall on Tuesday 11th June 2024.  The pupils were given the opportunity to find out 
about the work of the Mayor of London, and of The Greater London Authority (GLA) and how they are working to-
gether to make London the best city it can be.  As a result of the visit, the children developed a greater under-
standing of different political viewpoints and an appreciation of the importance of voting.  They also had an oppor-
tunity to engage in political debate about what the priorities should be for London at the moment.  Hopefully, the 
children will put what they learnt on their visit into practice in their meetings back at school! 

 

      Rights Respecting 
schools            

Rights Respecting Schools Big Talk Home Learning 
If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
July’s BTHL 

Article 3 – The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all decisions and actions that affect children. 

With the recent sunny weather, we have been reminding ourselves about what to do in order to 

be safe in the sun.  We are remembering to put on sun cream, wear a sunhat and sunglasses, 
stay hydrated and stay in the shade when possible. 

What do you like and dislike about the weather we are having and what kind of weather do you 

     

 In July, our assemblies and class charter’s will display and promote Article 3 which 
says: The best interests of children must be the primary concern in making decisions that 
may affect them.   

All adults should do what is best for children.  When adults make decisions, they should 
think about how their decisions will affect children.  This particularly applies to budget, 
policy and law makers. 

During the month, we will be thinking about how we can be sure that we are listening to 
pupil voice and making the best decisions possible for 2024/2025.  



                                                 
                 Menu   

 

Week 1  - WB 15/07 

Week 2 - WB 01/07  

Week 3 - WB 08/07 



      Other               

 

Brampton Primary School uniform 

We kindly request cooperation in ensuring your child arrives at school each day dressed in the 

correct school uniform. This includes the proper school colours, appropriate shoes and minimal 

jewellery (any items deemed a health and safety risk will need to be removed), as stipulated in 

the uniform policy on our website:  

School Uniform – Brampton Primary School  

By adhering to these guidelines, children collectively contribute to maintaining a positive and 

respectful atmosphere within our school community.  

DO YOU HAVE ANY SPARE  

 UNDERWEAR,  

 TROUSERS,  

 LEGGINGS,  

 JOGGERS, 

  OR BLACK SHOES  

YOU WOULD LIKE TO DONATE TO OUR 

SCHOOL? IF SO PLEASE COULD YOU 

DROP THEM TO THE FIRST AID ROOM. 

Donations  
Parents & carers who wish to donate through voluntary contributions towards the school, can do this via school 
money. As a default, the system shows a £5 contribution. You may wish to change this amount to whatever you 
wish to donate by deleting and inputting the figures manually. 
Please note, you can only make a one off payment via school money. If you wish to contribute further or in the fu-
ture, parents and carers can make payments to the school bank account directly.  

 
Our school bank details are as follow:- 

Name: LBN - Brampton Primary School 
Sort Code: 30-00-02 

Account Number: 01423903 
Ref: Child first name and surname along with the word “DON” 

https://brampton.newham.sch.uk/information-for-parents/school-uniform/

